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TOPICS 
Volume: 3  Issue: 10  October 2020 

Your local newsletter covering the Broomehill and Tambellup communities. 

Supported by the Shire of Broomehill—Tambellup, Tambellup CRC and members of the community. 

Thursday 15th October 2020 

9:30am—12noon 

Corner of India St & Journal St Broomehill 

Entry Fee: Gold Coin Donation 

Circulation of over 450 printed copies in the  Broomehill-Tambellup Shire,  State-Wide subscribers and electronic downloads.                                     

Proudly brought to you by the Tambellup Community Resource Centre, Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup and Generous Community Donors: 

The Broomehill Playgroup Invites you to ...  

And More… 

 - POP UP MARKETS - HOME MADE FOOD -  

- TEA & COFFEE - PRIZES & RAFFLES -  
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Community News 

Did you know that birth/death and marriage announcement in the Topics are free?? 
If you have an Announcement or a congratulations please don't hesitate to send it 

through to the Tambellup CRC. 

Thank you 
Thankyou to Aileen, Trevor and Vanessa from St John Ambulance for your assistance after Celia’s fall 

suffering a broken hip and arm on September 9th. 

Also thanks to Anne-Marie Lockyer for her help before the Ambulance 

arrival and after, also a big thanks to everyone who has wished her well, 

she is still in Albany rehab and hoping to be home when you read this. 

Thanks again 

John and Celia Harmes 

A belated Happy 
Birthday to Josie, Keona, 
Karessa and Shawn. 

I would like to say THANK YOU to those people 
that contributed to the “ CARE BAGS BECAUSE 
CHILDREN IN CARE MATTER” donation drive I     
recently conducted. 
 I recently delivered these bags to Perth to Care 
Bag Headquarters to where these bags will be distributed throughout WA once 
checked to meet all necessary guidelines before going to children in need. These    
children are given these bags to have a sense of belonging in their new environment  

and have the sense that people care about them as they are 
deal with traumatic experiences.  
With the world crazy with everything that is happening 
these children will be forever grateful! While delivering these 
goods I also collected 8 care bags to deliver in Albany to help 
8      smiley faces as they receive them.  
I will continue to be a drop off point for these bags and if 
you missed out on being able to give then don’t worry as 
they are forever in need. I will continue to be a drop off point 
if you want to give to this cause. Feel free to message me or      
contact Betty Hull to get in contact with me.  
  

THANK YOU ONCE AGAIN TAMBELLUP COMMUNITY  
 

Kassie Hull  
 

Pictured is what was delivered to Perth Headquarters on Wednesday 
26th August 2020  

Glenn & Tahlia 

Norris                                

welcomed with love 

Eddie’s  little     

sister ‘Tilly May 

Norris’                                                            

on 30.06.2020 

 

To Kris Norris and Lisa Stanley 
on their engagement. 
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  A Day Will Come 

      Poet: Julie Herbart. 

Thankyou, Thankyou, Thankyou 
We express our gratitude and our highest appreciation 

to all our friends  who celebrated our special day 
Thankyou to those that went above and  

beyond  
Special thankyou Gloria ,Pip and 

Pauline  
Special thankyou to all the        

Denmark People 
A day John and  Alice will  always 

hold close to our hearts. 

A day will come in every life, 
When appreciation is rendered 

And this should be taken 
seriously 

And given with love and tender 
Anyone who deserves 

appreciation 
Must have done something 

great. 
So share with them the way you 

feel, 
And always treat them right. 

But keep in mind that 
appreciation, 

Should be given again and again. 
If you truly appreciate 

You'll remind them how great 
they’ve been. 

Do something special to thank 
the ones, 

Who made a difference to you 
But don’t forget to thank them 

again 
For every thing they do. 

THANKYOU 
We would like to give a huge thankyou to our many wonderful 
friends from Tambellup and Denmark who made our Wedding 
day at      Denmark Surf Club such a relaxed and wonderful day. 

So much work went into the event from behind the scenes get-
ting it re-organised after the Covid-19 delay of the first date. 

So thank you everyone and hope you all had an amazing day, just 
like we did. 

Love Eleanor and Francis 
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SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 

46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup  WA  6320 
Phone: 98253555    Fax:  98251152 Email:   mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

The next Ordinary meeting of Council will be held on Thursday 15 October 2020 commencing at 4.30pm, at the 
Tambellup Council Chambers.  Members of the public are welcome to attend all Council meetings, however     
social distancing requirements limit the number of people able to be present. If you plan to attend a Council 
meeting, we encourage you to contact the Shire on 9825 3555 to register before the meeting.   

Questions for Public Question Time are welcome, and can be emailed to mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au by 12.00 noon 
on the day of the meeting. 

 

COVID-19 

Don’t become complacent - keep yourself and your family members safe, by continuing to implement the following 
measures: 

• practise physical distancing (keep at least 1.5 metres or two arms lengths from each other) 

• practise good personal hygiene (wash hands often with soap and water, or hand sanitiser and cover coughs and 
sneezes with a tissue or use your elbow) 

• stay home if unwell, and if you are experiencing flu-like symptoms, get tested for COVID-19 

• download the COVIDSafe app – available at the following link: 
https://www.health.gov.au/resources/apps-and-tools/covidsafe-app 

 

It is recommended you rely on reputable sources of information for updates as the matter evolves, including: 

• WA State Government COVID updates - https://www.wa.gov.au/government/covid-19-coronavirus 

• For COVID-19 fact sheets and FAQs - http://www.health.gov.au/resources  

• Western Australian Department of Health - https://ww2.health.wa.gov.au/ 
 

FROM THE COUNCIL MEETING 

Council granted a rates concession to the Tambellup Business Centre for 2020-2021.  The Tambellup Business Centre is 
a not for profit organisation managed by a volunteer committee that provides storage and office facilities for businesses 
as well as start-up assistance for new businesses. 

Council was required to nominate new delegates to the Great Southern Treasures committee and the Great Southern 
Recreation Advisory Group following Cr Holzknecht’s advice that she was no longer able to continue in these roles.    
Cr Nazzari was nominated as delegate to Great Southern Treasures, and Cr Barritt was nominated as delegate to the 
Great Southern Recreation Advisory Group. 

Council approved a planning application for the installation of sponsorship signage at the Tambellup Community       
Pavilion bowling green. 

Council will advise Main Roads WA that it supports a request for the RAV rating for Fletcher Rd and Graham Rd to be 
amended to RAV 4. 

Council accepted a tender from Downer for the provision of bitumen services for the 2020-2021 roads construction    
program. 
 

STAFF UPDATE 

We were pleased to welcome Bronwyn Winmar-Williams to the Shire recently.  Bronwyn is completing a Business 
Traineeship at the Tambellup CRC, and is working with the Shire one day per week as part of her placement. 
 

We are also pleased to advise the Youth Worker traineeship has been awarded to Jacki Harmer.  Jacki commenced her 
role early in September, and through Impact Services, is working with a variety of agencies who are delivering           
programs in Tambellup for youth and families.   

 

We appreciate the support shown for this new position by Nicki Polding, Relationships Australia, Baldjamaar             
Foundation, Tambellup CRC, South Coast Natural Resource Management, Tambellup Primary School, and Tambellup 
Police.  The initial 12 month position has been funded by the WA Police Community Crime Prevention Program,      
Tambellup Noongar Lad Association and the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup. 

 

WORKS  

Prior to the September Council meeting, a number of Councillors and staff carried out a road inspection across the 
Shire.  This annual activity provides all Councillors with an opportunity to inspect works that are underway or planned, 
and also areas where residents have reported concerns, to better understand the issues that are being discussed. 

The construction crew has recommenced work on Toolbrunup Rd, where a 7km section of failed pavement will be     
repaired and resealed. During September, clean up works were completed and culvert widenings are in progress. 

mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
https://www.health.gov.au/resources/apps-and-tools/covidsafe-app
https://www.wa.gov.au/government/covid-19-coronavirus
http://www.health.gov.au/resources
https://ww2.health.wa.gov.au/
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Main Roads WA are currently working on reconditioning of the Martinup Rd bridge.  Works include widening of the 
bridge, and application of a concrete overlay top.  People travelling in the vicinity are asked to observe traffic            
management signage on site. 

The Broomehill Transfer Station has received a facelift recently, with a new trench, driveway access and clean up    
completed.  The old trench has been filled, and the general waste area levelled. 

Work has commenced to remove broken kerbing in various areas around both towns, prior to replacement.  This work is 
being funded by the Local Road & Community Infrastructure Program funding. 

Spring equates to growth, and the opportunity to capitalise on recent rains and the warmer days has been taken to boost 
the health of our ovals.  Both ovals have received an application of liquid fertiliser, and this will be followed up by an 
application of granular slow release fertiliser late in September.   Coring of the ovals has been scheduled. 

Solar pumping systems at CBH Dam and Jam Creek Dam have recently been repaired, and it is pleasing to see both are 
working effectively.  Water is being transferred from both the Town Dam and CBH dams in Broomehill to the Complex 
Dam. 

Maintenance grading has been completed on the following roads during September:  Pindellup Rd, Sorrento Rd, Crosby 
Rd, North West Rd, Greenhills South Rd. 

 

MOSQUITOES 

And they’re back! Mosquitoes are always an issue in our Shire during spring and early summer. Residents are advised 
that a mosquito fogging program has commenced in the townsites and will be carried out as weather conditions allow. 

Rainwater tanks can become breeding sites for mosquitoes that can cause severe nuisance and carry serious diseases.  
The Department of Health has advised that the most common mosquito found to breed in rainwater tanks is a proven 
carrier of Ross River virus.  To prevent mosquito breeding, guttering and piping should be self-draining or fitted with 
drainage points. Water should not be allowed to pool under the overflow outlet or tap as these can become mosquito 
breeding sites. The tank should be a sealed unit to prevent mosquitoes entering.  The inlet and overflow should           
incorporate a mesh cover to prevent access by the mosquito.    

To stop mosquitoes breeding add a teaspoon of food grade paraffin oil (in small tanks up to 1,000 litres) to the water.  
The amount needed will vary depending upon the surface area of the water.  A sufficient quantity to produce a thin film 
over the water surface is all that is required. 

 

WORKS REQUESTS 

All residents and contractors are reminded that any works requests must be made through the Shire office to ensure they 
are able to be recorded and tracked for completion and invoicing.  Please do not contact staff members directly.          
Requests can be phoned through to the office on 9825 3555, or emailed to mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au.  The relevant staff 
member will then be in contact with you to discuss your requirements. 
 

We appreciate your assistance in this matter. 
 

BROOMEHILL FIRE STATION 

Work at the new Fire Station is complete, and we are just waiting for the connection of power and some landscaping to 
be completed before the Broomehill Central Brigade can move in.  The Shire will be working with the Brigade to       
arrange a formal opening, which the community will be invited to.  Watch out for more information in coming weeks! 
 

ITS NEARLY BUSHFIRE SEASON AGAIN………. 

As we head towards summer, all residents are reminded we are currently in the RESTRICTED burning period until 31 
OCTOBER 2020.  During this period you are required to obtain a permit to burn before lighting any fires, and all     
conditions of the permit must be complied with.  Permits to burn can be obtained from your Brigade Fire Control      
Officer, or the Community Emergency Services Manager, Cindy Pearce.  Brigade contact details for permits are shown 
below. 
 

The PROHIBITED BURNING PERIOD commences on 1 NOVEMBER 2020, until 14 FEBRUARY 2021.  During 
this period no burning is permitted.  

 

Community Emergency Services Manager Cindy Pearce 0417 071 567 

Broomehill East Brigade Nathan Heron 0427 212272 

Broomehill West Brigade Ed Anderson 0428 221591 

Broomehill Townsite Neil Tears 0417 939 684 

Tambellup East Brigade Mario Cristinelli 0427 258 118 

Tambellup West Brigade Nick Lockyer 0429 104129 

Tambellup Townsite Laurie Hull 0428 251177 

mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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Residents are reminded of their obligation to minimise the risk of fire on their property – in particular, in townsite and 
urban land the height of any grass on the lot must be no higher than 150mm.  Inspections will be commencing during 
October, and non-compliant properties owners will be requested to undertake works to reduce the hazard.  For more    
information please contact the CESM, Cindy Pearce.  Copies of the 2020-2021 Fire Break Order booklet which include 
details of all requirements are available at the Shire Administration offices if required. 

 

HARVEST AND VEHICLE MOVEMENT BANS SMS SERVICE – ARE YOUR DETAILS ARE         
CORRECT! 

Council offers a service to residents whereby you can receive notification of harvest bans and road closures by 
SMS.  If you are currently registered for this service, it would be appreciated if you could contact Lesley or Pam at 
the Shire on 98253555 to ensure your details are correct.  Similarly, if you would like to register, or no longer wish 
to receive these notifications, please contact the Shire. 

 

DOG AND CAT REGISTRATIONS 

Residents are reminded that all dog and cat registrations are due for renewal on 31 October each year.                
Notification will be sent to owners of dogs and cats with registration expiring in 2020.  Payment for re-registration 
can be made at either the Broomehill or Tambellup office. It is important to get your dog or cat registered and     
microchipped – this lets us reunite your family pets with you if they become lost. If you would like more           
information about dog and cat registration please contact the Shire on 9825 3555. 

 

WILDFLOWERS 

Have you been on a wildflower hunt this season?  It is interesting to see the incredible of variety of wildflowers 
occurring within our Shire, and the impact a drier season has had on germination.  The WA Visitor Centre has        
established Wildflower Tracker map on its website, and interested people are able to upload photos and locations 
of wildflowers thy have discovered.  This can be found at https://www.wavisitorcentre.com.au/wildflowers.       
Currently there is very little data for the Great Southern region.  We would encourage those interested to have a 
look and contribute to the map if possible.  Wildflower tourism is popular through the Wheatbelt, with their showy 
displays of everlastings and wreath flowers in particular drawing a great deal of attention.  Wildflowers in the 
Great Southern are in most cases far more subtle, but no less impressive – you just need to get out of your vehicle 
to find them!   

 

CUSTOMER FEEDBACK  

The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup welcomes feedback from its residents and customers. If you would like to   
provide feedback on Shire related matters, there are a number of ways you can do this: 

• Attend in person at either of our administration offices – please note restricted opening hours;  

• Write to us at 46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup 6320; 

• Phone us on 08 9825 3555  

• Fax us on 08 9825 1152; or  

• Email us at mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au  

 

Unfortunately we are unable to act on anonymous complaints. For all methods, please include your name and     
contact details so we are able to respond to you. 

 

COUNCIL AGENDAS AND MINUTES 

Agendas and Minutes from every Council and Council Committee meeting are available at the Shire                   
Administration Offices and Tambellup Community Resource Centre, for perusal. These documents are available in 
alternative formats, on request, for people with disability. 

 

Council Agendas and Minutes can be accessed online by browsing to www.shirebt.wa.gov.au and clicking on the 
“Our Shire” tab. 

 

Keith Williams 

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

https://www.wavisitorcentre.com.au/wildflowers
mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
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Thank you to the vast majority of people who have been doing the right thing by each 
other in 2020. Despite a few minor issues, we should all be proud with how we are    
travelling as a community. 
 
I’ve recently returned from a relieving stint in the East Kimberley and then a family 
holiday throughout our great state. I’ve been really pleased to see that SC Rob 
Adamczyk working in conjunction with the Broomehill-Tambellup Shire, the            

Tambellup Primary School, Tambellup CRC and various other partners have opened ‘The Zone’ for 
local youth. At The Zone, youth have the opportunity to engage positively with adults and each other. 
Currently there are various organisations running activities and programs at the Zone during the 
week. The program for The Zone and extended youth activities is continuing to be developed. I want 
to publicly congratulate Jackie Harmer, a former Tambellup resident, who was recently appointed to 
the Youth Trainee Position. This is great news for us to have someone with local knowledge and who 
has a passion to improve the fabric of our community. I also want to congratulate local resident Mark 
Coyne on being appointed the coordinator for the Tambellup Strong and Proud Program. I’m          
extremely confident that Jackie, Mark and all others involved (of which there are many) will make a 
real constructive contribution towards the lives of the youth in our community, so important!! 
 
As previously mentioned by SC Rob Adamczyk, we have had a significant rise in the reporting of    
domestic violence incidents in the past month. Exactly why this is the case, we are still trying to       
determine? Despite these negative situations, it is very positive that people are willing and trusting 
enough to report these matters to us. Our priority is to be in a position where we can assist family’s 
and couples first and foremost. I urge anyone who is struggling at home to reach out to us before the 
situation gets too tough. We are a solid conduit between you and support services who have the      
ability to assist you with whatever you are dealing with. NO ONE should be subjected to physical 
violence, emotional, verbal, financial or any other type of abuse or control. 
 
Securing Farm Machinery – 
• If necessary to leave machinery on site overnight, leave it in view of a farm house or highly       

visible area. Where this is not possible park out of sight of any passing traffic. 
• Where possible, store farm machinery in a secure shed or enclosure – preferably in sight of a 

farm house. 
• Disable equipment by removing the distributor cap, rotor or battery where necessary. 
• Secure equipment with heavy chains and quality locks.  
• ALWAYS lock vehicles and machinery. 
• NEVER attempt to hide keys in a location nearby. 
• NEVER leave valuable items displayed inside a vehicle or leave tools or other items scattered 

in vehicle trays. If a toolbox is attached, secure the contents with a quality padlock. 
Livestock Theft – 
• Keep all paddocks, shed and stockyard gates closed and locked. 
• Use locking posts to obstruct large openings to yards. 
• Ditches form a natural barrier. Cattle grids can be removed and locked out of position when not 

in use. 
• If possible, locate stockyards/loading ramps away from public road and any entrance to your    

property. Ensure loading ramps are stored out of sight when not in use. 
For further information see mla.com.au or agric.wa.gov.au 

I’m sure most farmers are already ensuring these good practices, however this is just a timely         
reminder for you, to make it as hard as possible for crooks to take advantage of you. 
 
Josh Humble 
Sergeant 
Tambellup Police 

Update From The Tambellup Police 
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TOPICS ADVERTISING 

RATES 

Advertising Rates  (all prices        
include GST) 

 

   Black & White Colour  

 Full Page (A4) $75  $150  

 1/2 Page  $40    

 1/4 Page  $20    

Business card size $12     

Local only: 
Business card size is $50/year 

 

Community Notices are free however 
donations are greatly appreciated. 

Topics is proudly produced by your 
local Community Resource Centre. 

**Free community news  
submissions may be reduced in 

size. 

**Free community news 
 submissions will be Black and 

White only. 
, 

  Submissions close on the 
25th of each month. 

Please email 
tbtopics@gmail.com 

or leave your submissions with 
the Tambellup CRC, Broomehill 

or Tambellup Shire Office. 

Advertise your local community groups meetings or get 
together in Topics 

Email tbtopics@gmail.com 
Or drop the details into the Tambellup CRC or Shire of 

Broomehill – Tambellup. 
Its free and easy! 

Submissions due by  25th of the month. 

Tambellup Lions Club 
2nd Wednesday of the Month 

7.30pm 

Tambellup Hotel 
 

Tambellup Uniting Church                 
2nd and 4th Sunday of the month at 9.30am 

A cuppa will be served after each service. 

All Welcome 

Tambellup CWA 
Meet every 2nd Thursday of the Month at the CWA  

Rooms. 

Tambellup Child Health Clinic 
1st and 3rd Monday of the Month at the Tambellup 

Health Clinic 

Tambellup Bowling Club Meeting 
3rd Monday of each month, 7.30pm 

Broomehill Playgroup 
Thursdays from 9 – 11am  

Corner of India and Journal St Broomehill 

Contact Abbey for further information 0428 713 622 

Tambellup Family Playgroup 
Mondays from 9am to 12om 

@ the Old kindy Building (Cnr Howard St. and East Tc) 

Contact Melissa 0402 668 083 

Tambellup Card Players Group 
Every Wednesday afternoon at the Tambellup CWA 

Hall 

1—4pm (or later), cost $3.00. Everybody welcome. 

Katanning and  Districts Garden Club  
Meets every 2nd Tuesday of each month - commencing 

at 1.30p.m. Meetings are held at members' homes. 

New Members Welcome. 

For information ring Shona Webster 0458 241 589 

Red Hatters 
Meetings on the first Tuesday of the month. 

Contact Helen Bignell 9824 1270 

Friendship—Fun—Fellowship 

To all clubs and organisations 
The Tambellup CRC would like to offer 
staff time for a service fee to assist with  
administration work and clerical ser-

vices to help relieve the pressure on your club or 
organisation. For example, writing up minutes from 

original copy, annual auditing of finances, making flyers 
and pamphlets, having an event etc. Contact us with 

your request today! 
08 9825 1177 or email tambellup@crc.net.au 
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Cake Decorating…….. Every 3rd Tuesday of the month from 10am until you have had enough (but usually 
by school close time). At the CWA room. 

We are working on learning how to & making Christmas cake decorations. We are    
decorating & selling Christmas cakes this year. 

No experience needed or come & teach us a thing or two!  If you have some cake dec 
gear, bring it with you, otherwise we have some available.  Bring your lunch but tea/

coffee on site. 
COME & HAVE SOME FUN OR FIND A HIDDEN TALENT.. 

 

St Peters Anglican Church, Pindellup 
Sunday October 25th 

2pm service 
Stay for shared afternoon tea afterwards 

 

Save the Date! 
Community Christmas Carols at Pindellup 

Sunday December 6th 
6pm start 

BYO Drinks and BBQ available 

SCHOOL  

CLEANER  

Broomehill Primary 

School are looking 

for a casual cleaner 

to join the team. No experience necessary. 

Training   

will be provided on site. Hours will vary and 

there may be opportunity for  permanent hours 

one day a week.    

The successful applicant will require a Working 

with Children Check and Police Clearance.   

For further information please email Kelly at 

Broomehill.ps@education.wa.edu.au  or call 

0898 240 500.   

Now that the summer months are coming up 
the Tambellup CRC will be hosting a sausage 
and salad luncheon starting in November and 
we are looking for volunteers who are willing 
to help out. 

If you are willing to help us out please let the 
CRC know on 9825 1177 or 
email tambellup@crc.net.au 

You are also able to contact us via our          
Facebook or Instagram 
pages. 

Thank you in advance!! 
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Tambellup Cooperative 
AGM 

  

Members of the Tambellup           

Cooperative are invited to the AGM 

TUESDAY 20
th

 OCTOBER 7pm 

at the Tambellup sports pavilion. 

The agenda will include: 

• Chairpersons report 

• Treasurers report 

• Election of Board positions 

  
Look forward to seeing you there. 

Michael White 

Chairperson 

Broomehill Recreational Complex 

Management Committee 

 

Annual General Meeting 

 

Wednesday 4th November 2020 

Commencing at 7.30pm 

 

Broomehill Recreational Complex 

Tieline Road Broomehill 

 

All Welcome 

 

 

Contact Secretary  

 Sara Robinson 0429 341 253     

broomehillcomplex@gmail.com 

 

 
 

Tambellup Sub Centre 

Annual Review      

Meeting 

Wednesday 7 October 

2020  at 6:30pm 

Tambellup Sub Centre,     

Henry Street, Tambellup 

All welcome to attend 
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In conjunction with Children's Book week 

2020    Tambellup Public Library organised 

Visiting Author James Foley to visit the    

Tambellup and Broomehill Schools in          

September. 

From all accounts lots of fun was had, 

thank you to both  Primary Schools for 

hosting James and for  forwarding us a 

few photos the  for the community to see. 
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All Tambellup CRC hosted Kids activities are free. 

Parental Supervision is mandatory for children       

7 years and under 

 

Kids School Holiday Activities are funded under the Families and          

Communities Programme by the Australian Government Department of 

Social Services. 

OCTOBER 1ST 

Movie and Popcorn 

@ the Tambellup CRC 

1.30pm to 3pm 

OCTOBER 8TH 

Kids Craft Day 

@ the Tambellup CRC 

1pm to 3pm 

Please RSVP to the Tambellup CRC on            

9825 1177 / email tambellup@crc.net.au or        

direct message us on Facebook or Instagram 
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   ‘Arts and Performance’ 

     At the Tambellup CRC  

     12th October– 30th October 2020  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This box will help to understand that visual and performing arts are   

integral parts of First Nations lifestyle and identity - connecting land, 

people and heritage across Australia over time.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        Museum in a Box is funded under the Families and Communities Programme 

by the  Australian Government Department of Social Services. 

For any queries please contact 

us on (08) 9825 1177. 
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Please RSVP by Friday 23 

October for Catering        

Purposes 

Call 9825 1177 / Email:   

tambellup@crc.net.au 
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BROOMEHILL JUNIOR CRICKET 
2020 

     
Have A Go Cricket  

PP – Yr 3 $15  
 

Under 13's Junior Cricket  
Yr 3 -7 $35 

 
All new players welcome 

 

FIRST TRAINING AND REGISTRATION  
THURSDAY 22ND OCTOBER (WEEK 2, TERM 4) 
BROOMEHILL RECREATION COMPLEX AT 4PM 

 

Contact Brant Dennis 0409 086 093 or 
Trena Dennis 0417 955 243 
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Date  Event 

11 October Open Day, Social Tennis, 2pm 

14 October Busy Bee 

17 October Social Tennis, 2pm                  Junior Coaching - Tambellup 

24 October Social Tennis, 2pm                  Junior Coaching - Tambellup 

31 October Social Tennis, 2pm                  Junior Coaching - Tambellup 

7 November 
TAMBELLUP MIXED OPEN TOURNAMENT 4.00pm 

                                                   Junior Coaching – Tambellup 

14 November Social Tennis, 2pm                  Junior Coaching - Broomehill 

21 November Social Tennis, 2pm                  Junior Coaching - Broomehill 

New players and visitors are welcome for a social hit of tennis on Saturday afternoons at Tambellup Tennis 

Club. Visitor fees $5.  

Looking forward to seeing you there! 

Tambellup Tennis Club Fixtures Oct/Nov 2020 

The new season HERE. 
On October 3rd we will be going to Cranbrook to play the annual Clive Thorn Shield.  Leave 
Pavilion at 12.15pm. 

Opening Day will be on Sunday 4th October. Names in 1pm. 

All old and new players welcome. Please bring a plate to share for afternoon tea. Whites to be 
worn for the above events. Flat soled shoes. 

Jack Club on Sundays , names in by 1pm. All welcome. Social event. 

Ladies Pennants Saturday 10th October in Tambellup 

Men’s Pennants Saturday 10th October in Tambellup 

Further info—President -Trevor 9825 1182  tprout@katel.net au 
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TROY NORRIS GOLF DAY  

TAMBELLUP GOLF CLUB  

SATURDAY 17TH OCTOBER 2020  

3 players per team  
 

18 Holes – register by 9.30am for 10am 
hit-off  

9 Holes – register by 12 pm for 12.30pm 
hit-off  

$20 per player  

(Light lunch included for 18 hole players)  

 

Afternoon tea and sausage sizzle at 
end of play for 

all.  

Come along 
and have a 

great fun day.  

All welcome.  
Phone:  

Kris 
0419 920 455 

Broomehill Bowling Club Presidents Report 2019/20 
 

In a season that was cut short by a global pandemic, I wish to thank all players for their participation last     
season.   
 

Firstly, I wish to thank Dennis and Spider for their super effort in creating the new northern shade.  This had 
been on the cards for numerous years and we finally got it done.  It looks A grade and I’ve had nothing but 
positive feedback.   
 

We had 17 bowlers represent our pennant side which was 2nd on the ladder when the season was cancelled. 
(At least we didn’t lose the final).  We finished with 7 wins, 3 losses and 1 draw.   
I’d like to especially mention Nathan Heron, Ben Hewson, John Jenkins and Terry Urquhart for their          
involvement this year and we look forward to seeing you again next season. 
 

Club events were very well represented this year and I believe it had an impact on our form late in the season. 
 

The singles (12) champion this year was Robbie Cant and the Runner Up Charles Russell.  Congratulations 
Robbie who bowled extremely well all day to secure his maiden crown. 
The Plate winner was Dennis Ballerino and the Runner Up Tom Kempin. 
 

The Pairs (10) winners were John Dye and Dennis Ballerino and the Runners Up were Greg Blake and Kevin 
Winspear. 
 

The Triples Winners (9) were John Dye, Rob Cant &Kevin Winspear. 
 

The 100 Up Singles Winner (12) was Charles Russell and the Runner Up was Ross Thomas 
 

The Handicap Singles (8) winner was Charles Russell and Runner Up was Greg Blake 
 

The League 2’s and 4’s was held before the shutdown. Not before time, we brought home some bacon with 
John Dye, Greg Blake, Robbie Cant and Tom Kempin taking out the 4’s event. Congratulations fellas. 
 

Unfortunately, the singles and triples were cancelled due to Covid restrictions. 
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Our Pairs Carnival was held on Sunday 23rd February which was again a great day had by all.  Many old      
faces and plenty of new ones including the umpires.  Big thanks to Julie Taylor and her team for catering this 
event. 
 

The winners were Greg Blake and Bev Sanger and Runners Up Kevin & Maureen Heberle. 
 

Congratulations to John Dye and Charles Russell who were selected to represent CSBL at the Round Robin 
at Emu Point and Charles gaining a skipper’s birth. 
 

As most of you know, our club and our league do not operate without our members travelling to other events 
around the state and I wish to thank all of you that attended carnivals throughout the year. 
 

To our sponsors, old and new, we cant operate without them guys so please look at the signs around the green 
and support them when ever you can. Mention it while your there and you may be surprised with the         
outcome. 
 

Huge thanks to House Captain Julie for providing the chooks for raffles and meals for club events during the 
season. 
 

Finally, to my executive. Andy Webster - Secretary & Tom Kempin – Treasurer. You both had big shoes to 
fill but have passed with flying colors and I believe the club is in a really good position going forward. 
Charles Russell - President/Captain      
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2020 Broomehill Golf Club Captains Report 
In a year that was delayed by the global pandemic, golf happened to be one of the lucky ones who were       
permitted to continue under revised playing conditions.  With no access to the complex, we decided to       
venture on course and took the opportunity to clean up the course a bit.  Thanks to everyone that contributed 
to the BBQ’s & camp ovens this made for great comradery during some very uncertain times.   
2020 saw and average of Five 18 holers play on a Saturday afternoon with a maximum of Eight.  The 9 holers 
averaged 7 with a top of 14.  With covid restrictions in place, we were unable to provide our creche facility 
this season which had a big impact on numbers, especially the woman.  We plan to reignite this in 2021 and 
we hope numbers will improve. 
Thanks to all those that turned up to the busy bee to get the course ready and those that helped mow, sweep 
greens and tidy up the course throughout the year. 
Thanks to Gibbo for filling in for me as captain when I was away. 
Thanks to the committee Ben, Trena and Gibbo for making the administration side of running the club so 
easy. 
Thanks to all the golfers for turning up and playing. We gained quite a few new members this year, we hope 
you enjoyed yourselves and look forward to seeing you back next year.  
Thanks to all those that travelled to Open Days this year and those that went to Mt Barker for the Southern 
Districts Carnival in August.  
Finally, congratulations to all the trophy winners and I look forward to a bigger and better season for the Golf 
Club in 2021. 
 
Charles Russell 
Captain 
 

MEN    Sponsor    Winner 
A grade Champ  Kevin Winspear   Charles Russell 
A grade R/up   Club     Sam Richardson 
B grade Champ  Julie Baynes    Alan Goodall 
B Grade R/up   Club     Andrew Gibbons 
Eclectic Winner  Alan & Narelle Goodall  Alan Goodall 
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To register please contact Tambellup CRC 
on (08) 9285 1177 or tambellup@crc.net.au 

by 19th October or go to 
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/xero-workshop-
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 Welcoming Gillian to Tambellup  
'I would like to begin by acknowledging the Wilman people, Traditional Custodians of the land on which 

we meet and live, and pay my respects to their Elders past, present and future’.  

Hi everyone, its Kerry here.  

It is with great pleasure that I introduce Gillian, who will be working with me in the Katanning and Tambellup 

communities. Please make her feel welcome when you see her around.  

 “Kaya (Hello) my name is Gillian King of Wilman/Mineng & Gurindji language groups of South West 

 of Western Australia and Northern Territory.  

 I commenced working in August 2020, at Relationships Australia WA as a counsellor doing outreach to 

 Tambellup and  Katanning, in the Noongar season of Djilba. There are six (6) Noongar seasons –    

 Birak, Bunuru, Djeran, Makaru, Djilba  & Kambarang.  

 I will be visiting Katanning one Monday a month and Tambellup one Tuesday a month during the next 

 few months, to deliver the KidCare program with Kerry. KidCare is a program that prioritises children 

 and families and aims to reduce levels of family violence at a community level. Through  counselling 

 and community development, Relationships Australia WA staff implemented the program and now run a 

 variety of weekly activities and events.  

 I have had the privilege of working with a variety of organisations and experiences that I will bring to 

 my new role as a  counsellor, including working with the “Stolen Generations” and the delivery of  

 Alcohol and other Drugs programs in counselling.  

 I have also developed and facilitated Aboriginal parenting programs in and out of the correctional  

 facilities in WA.  

 A holistic and cultural approach to healing is how I like to operate, as I am also a Wildflower Essences 

 Therapist. In saying all that, one of the exciting experiences I am looking forward to be meeting the 

 people in Katanning, Tambellup and surrounding areas, and hope they can share their stories with  me 

 as I will with them.”  

The future looks bright with some new exciting programs coming your way, so watch this space. Please      

extend a warm welcome to Gillian. If you would like to have a chat with Gillian please contact her at           

Relationships Australia WA, West Leederville office on: 6164 0653. Otherwise we look forward to seeing 

you all at our programs.  

 

Kerry Smith, Aboriginal Resource Worker  

Phone: 6164 0655  

Email: kerry.smith@relationshipswa.org.au  

 

Gillian King, Counsellor  

Phone: 6164 0653  

Email: gillian.king@relationshipswa.org.au  

Relationships Australia provides professional relationship support services throughout Australia. We are a not-for-profit, non-
aligned, community-based organisation with partial funding from the Federal, State and Local Governments. Relationships Austral-
ia operates Australia-wide.  
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Be Connected at the Tambellup CRC 
Every 2nd Tuesday       

Next session is  the              
13 October 
From 10am 

 

5 Minute Fixers 
Can you help by doing small jobs 

for members of our community who 
are unable to do them for      

themselves? 
This could be as simple as changing 
a light bulb or moving a heavy pot 

plant. 
If you are willing to help please add 

your name and the type of        
assistance you can offer to the list 

at the CRC. 
When someone needs help they will be 
given your contact  details and you 
will be dealing directly with them.                              

There is no obligation to agree to do 
the job. 

5 Minute Fixes 
 

Do you need help with a small job?  
Need to change a light bulb but 

can’t use a ladder? 
Want something picked up from the 

shops?  
Have a heavy pot plant you need to 

move? 
 

We have people who can help.  
Just let the staff at the CRC know 
what you need doing and they will 

put you in touch with our  
5 Minute Fixers. 

You will then be dealing directly 
with them. 
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Community Market 
 

25 November 2020 
10am -3pm 

 

Tambellup CRC backyard 
 

CALL OUT FOR STALL HOLDERS 
Limited shade area is available. 

First in, best dressed. 
Tables are available. 

 

DO YOU HAVE ANY  
HOMEMADE CRAFTS or FOODS /       

LOCAL PRODUCE FOR SALE?? 
Then book your spot today and come 

along to showcase your talents to 
everyone!! 

 
Everybody welcome!! 

 

Cost of a spot = a donation towards the 
Raffle. 
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Could you benefit from any of the 
following?:-  

• Reduced inflammation  

• Detoxification at a cellular level 

• Improved circulation 

• Reduced blood pressure 

• Boosted immune system 

• Stress relief and improved relaxation 

• Improved sleep 

• Relief from muscular aches and pains 

• Improved skin tone 

• High calorie burn 

If the answer is yes to any one of the above, then why 
not consider the natural alternative of Full Spectrum 
Infrared (Near, Mid and Far Infrared) plus Red Light?  
The world class Cocoon Red 
Wellness Pro features these four 
wavelengths, with benefits 
backed by science.  Located in 
Albany. 

For further information contact 
Lisa Bellotti 0438 995 160. 
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Intuitive Reiki Practitioner 
Crystal Healing Practitioner 

doTERRA Essential Oil Specialist 
 

0427 509 958 
tellusroc@gmail.com 

Facebook: Tellus Reiki Oils Crystals 
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Advertisements 

(08) 9825 1104 

124tambellupstore@gmail.com 

Fresh Seasonal Fruit and Veggies 

Fresh Meat 

Groceries 

Lottery 

Gas Exchange - (small bottles) 

ATM available for cash withdrawal 
(during opening hours only) 

Food is available all day 

Bakery -  
Any special orders need to be ordered at least two days before 

Catering - 
If you need some catering done, please order at least a day before  

 

NOTE - If you need anything that is not in store please don’t hesitate to 
order it and pick up the next day from the store 

 
Any hardware needs please ring Parminder on 

0400 607 038 

Search 124 Tambellup 
Store and like us on 

Facebook 

COME IN TO THE 124 TAMBELLUP STORE FOR ALL YOUR DAILY NEEDS 

WE STOCK; 

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK 
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Would you like to submit        
something into TOPICS? 

Its easy!! 
Email: tbtopics@gmail.com 

Or hand in at the Tambellup CRC, Broomehill or         
Tambellup Shire Offices. 

 

List of prices on page 11 or for further information contact the 
CRC on 9825 1177 

 

STRICT DEADLINE - 25TH OF 
THE MONTH 5PM 
NO JANUARY EDITION 

Advertisements 

COUNTRYSIDE 
HOMES 

Registered Building Contractor 
RN 5603 

Building locally and supporting rural communities 

45 years of Experience 
Call Neil 0417 939 684 

neil.tears@bigpond.com 
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Situated on the Tambellup West Road on the old         
showgrounds, the  Tambellup Business Centre 
has available short and long term leases on 
workshop/storage space and office space. 
The facility includes a kitchen and boardroom 
plus toilets and showers.  
Inspection invited 
Contact Trevor 
9825 1220                                                              
Email 

Grain, Fertiliser, 

Lime, Gypsum 
 

From 8 to 80 ton 
 

Barrie 0427 591 024 
 

Julie   0417 280 702 

Advertisements 
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Open for fellowship 
BBQ every Wednesdays 
3pm until Dusk on cnr 
Kojonup and Great 

southern HWY  
John  0438 952 930 
Neil  0417 939 684 

Advertisements 

CLOSED FROM 
THE START OF 

AUGUST TO END 
OF NOVEMBER 
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DEREK BATCHELOR 
0428 241 306 

9824 1513, henryjoneswinery@westnet.com.au  

Henry Jones Winery and Cafe 
Open 7 days—6.45am—6pm 

Breakfast and Lunch 

Open for Dinner with bookings: 6—10pm 
Annabel and Jim welcome you! 

Coffee—Cafe—Restaurant  
Wine Tasting and Sales 
Local Art—Newspapers 

Bed and Breakfast—3 rooms available 

Advertisements 
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    Tambellup WA 

   0447 125 124 (S) 
   0427 942 911 (K) 

 

For anything smaller than broadacre! 

Contact Laurie 

9825 1176 

0428 251 177 

Advertisements 

Broomehill  
Central Fire  

Brigade  
Electric Gas Spit Cooker 

Supply your own gas bottle 

Cost is $50.00 

Contact Neil on 0417 939 684 

9am to 4pm 

CLOSED 
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SUBMISSIONS DUE 25th of the month for next issue                 EMAIL ADDRESS: tbtopics@gmail.com                                       

Tambellup Community Resource Centre, 34  Norrish St, Tambellup.  WA  6320 
P: 08 9825 1177   F: 08 9825 1187   E: tbtopics@gmail.com / topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 
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FROM: TOPICS, TAMBELLUP CRC                                                     
34 NORRISH ST, TAMBELLUP  WA  6320 

Sun Mon Tues Wed Thurs Fri Sat 

    1  
BH Playgroup 
 
GS Regional     
Holiday Program 
 
CRC Movie and 
Popcorn 
 
Aussie Seafood 2U 

2 3 

4 5 
GSCORE  Outdoor 
Activity 

6 7 
TA ST John ARM 

8 Recycling 
 

BH Playgroup 
 
GS Regional    
Holiday Program 
 
CRC Craft Day 

9 10 

11 
TA United Church 
 
TA Tennis Open 
Day 

12 
TA Playgroup 

13 
Be Connected 

14 
Lions Meeting 
 
TA Tennis Busy 
Bee 

15 
BH Playgroup 
BH Playgroup 
Biggest Morn Tea 
 
Merinotech     
Annual Open Day 
 
Aussie Seafood 2U 

16 
DrumMuster 

17 
Macrame 
 
TA Jr Tennis 
Coaching 
 
Troy Norris Golf 
Day 

18 19 
TA Playgroup 

20 
Pre-Harvest      
Brekkie/St John 
Info Session 
 
Cake Dec 
 
BH Heritage 
Group AGM 
 
TA CO-OP AGM 

21 22 Recycling 
 
BH Playgroup 
  
BH Jr Cricket 

23 
Xero Workshop 

24 

25 
TA United Church 
 
Pindellup Church 
Service 

26 
TA Playgroup 
 
3x3 Basketball 

27 
Be Connected 

28 29 
BH Playgroup 
 
CWA Movie/
Afternoon Tea 

30 31 

Calendar October 2020 


